Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: 

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0391/P

	Development Proposed:
	removal of french doors and first floor window. replacement by traditional style barn opening to two floors, opening doors at ground floor level at noddle hill barn, gisburn road, sawley, lancashire, bb7 4lq for andrew king.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV3 – Development in Open Countryside.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy H17 - Building Conversions - Design Matters.

Policy H18 – Building Conversions – Extensions to Converted Rural Buildings.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The main issue with this application is to what affect the proposed insertion of a traditional barn style opening in this elevation of the property may have with regards to its visual impact on the converted barn, and on the visual impact of the development as a whole.

A historic photograph submitted with the application shows the front elevation of the barn, pre-conversion. It shows a traditional barn opening, that was retained in the front elevation of the building when it was converted, that originally opened straight through to the rear of the building. To confirm this, a letter from the previous owner of the barn has been sent in confirming this. As such, I am confident that what the applicant is proposing is an authentic replica of a previous opening in the building.

With regards to the size and design of the proposed opening, it was considered that at 4.9m the opening would be too high in relation to the front elevation, and as such to create as symmetrical an opening on both sides it was requested that the height of the barn opening be reduced to 4.5m. Amended plans were subsequently received as such, it is considered that the proposal complies with the relevant Planning Policies and the proposal will not significantly affect the character of the converted barn, nor have any detrimental impact on the location or on the residential amenity of the nearby neighbours.
As such, the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 24/05/2007














